Senate IT Committee
(draft) Meeting Minutes
	March 19, 2015	

Attendance
Thomas Wischgoll, Sheri Stover, Sherry Farra,  Craig Wooley, Burhan Kawosa, Dana Duren, Volker Bahn, Larry Fox, Sheila Shellaberger


I. Security changes/information policy
Ssh gets blocked from outside the United States according to comments from help desk, yet no information was sent around before the change was made. CaTS will look into the specifics of the change and why no information was sent around to people affected by this change.

II. Printing Service
Xerox printers intended to use lower end printers than initially promised. These printers tend to brake down more frequently. Xerox was pushed to use higher end, more reliable models instead. The printing cost per page will go down over time once we start using the printing services more. Estimated print cost per b/w page will be closer to 2ct instead of the current 5ct.

III. Anthem breach
Should the university be more engaged in informing people about what to do and how to sign up for protection services.

IV. CTL: video management software
Video services currently looked at are Kaltura and Panopto. The common goal is to find a solution that works for everyone involved. It would be nice if demonstrations of the two candidates could be set up so that faculty can check out to see what the pros and cons of each one are.

V. Social media
Should there be more oversight from the IT committee as well as more involvement from CaTS?

VI. Adobe agreement
WSU signed an agreement with Adobe Acrobat Professional and Adobe Creative Cloud for three years. Free for all WSU computers (25% of all computers at WSU, roughly 2500 licenses for Creative Cloud are available). New service will be available for Windows computers to run a licensing service that allows users to install software through that service without the need of a CaTS employee doing the install manually (On Apple computers it will have to be installed manually). SPSS and SAS will be available for free via that system as well.

The client for this service will eventually able to keep track of usage of software installed via this service. This service will also be able at some point to automatically install updates, including OS updates. It will collect data about what software was launched, what operating system is used, and user account name. This information in part is required to determine precisely how many instances of the software are installed university wide. This data collection may be a concern. Options are to anonymize the data after a year. The committee recommends CaTS to contact more faculty and the union to learn more about potential concerns and possible solutions.
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VII. Adjourn.
